District 9 Fall Association Meeting

Wednesday, January 18, 2012
7:00 p.m.
Four Seasons Arena, Owatonna, MN
CTO: 7:12 p.m.
Roll Call
_  X_
Albert Lea


  _X_
Mankato 

__X_
Red Wing

___   
Austin



___   
Montgomery

__X_
Rochester

__X_
Dodge County 

  _X_
New Ulm

_  X_
St. Peter
__X_
Faribault


__X_
Northfield

  _X_
Waseca
__X_
La Crescent


__X_
Owatonna

__X_
Winona
Minutes from Winter District 9 Association Meeting Minutes
Minutes are posted on the website.  No changes were requested to be made.
Treasurer Report
Mark Blaisdell reported that our current balance is $3,580 in checking and $2,002 in savings.  All invoices have been paid for last season.  Mark has invoices for this season and will distribute them tonight.  If you have any changes, make them and turn in payment.
Director’s Report
Redistricting: Tom has been in about 3 meetings regarding this matter.  This has not been an easy task.  Tom has sent out the PowerPoint with the redistricting that MN Hockey is suggesting.  The associations affected are not very happy with the idea.  The recommended redistricting does reduce the travel for District 9.  Tom will attend a special meeting this Friday regarding this matter. 
AA Update:  This is in the tournament committee’s hands and Tom is on this committee.  It has passed.  He will send a PowerPoint on this matter as it explains how you can play down.  There is a drop dead date when you have to submit forms to the committee.  More information to come on this matter.
Possible Rule Changes:  There will be a special meeting this weekend regarding major penalties, boarding, etc.  Rule changes will be looked at as the High School Hockey Association has done so.  Planning will start to take place this weekend to see where we need to go from here.
Match Penalties:  With recent happenings, match penalties will be closely looked at to try to alleviate the number of match penalties.  There is currently no penalty for a player getting multiple match penalties in one season.  The District Directors will be looking closely at this and possibly create a progressional punishment for players that get multiple match penalties in one season.
Playoff Update:  Bantam B and PW A – 2 top teams in east and west are automatically in.  4 play in games.
PW B – We have 14 teams in our B league.  2 teams will not get in the play in games.  Top 2 from east and west and 4 play in games. The bottom team in the East is Winona with a record of 4/5/1.  The bottom team in the West is Austin with a record of 0/8.  Dodge County has a record of 0/12.  Tom has talked to Scott and things will change a little bit as teams still have games to play.  One recommendation would be that the 2 teams with a no win record would be the 2 that would not go to the play in game.  Tom has talked to Dodge County and they are fine with not playing in the play in game.  He has not spoken with anyone from Austin yet.  The rule in place currently says the executive committee will seed.  Tom would ultimately like everyone to play in a play in game, but it is not feasible.  The executive committee will discuss this in more detail and will watch the remaining games to make a final determination.
U12 Girls - top teams in East and West are automatically in.  4 play in games.  This means that 1 team will not get into play in games as the league is lopsided.

Bantam A – We have 3 divisions – East, West and Central.  It was decided at the scheduling meeting that the coaches would seed the top 12 teams.  The executive committee decided that we will go by standings.  Seedings throw fair play points out the window, but MN Hockey does not want that to happen.  We will go by standings, coaches suggestions for seedings, fair play points, and go from their.  We will seed 1-12 and top 4 will go on.
Bantam A and PW A - We get 4 teams into Regions.  We will be playing District 6.

Bantam B and PW B -  We get 3 teams into Regions, the two teams that make it to the championship game and the consolation winner.
U12 Girls - We get 2 teams into Regions.  That will be teams 1 and 2.  Our consolation champion will play the 2 seed in District 5 to get into play in game for Regions.  Tom will have a letter at the tournament to explain the play in games.  
The question was raised as to whether the district could financially contribute towards those teams that make it into play in games to help offset the cost.  Tom has done this in the past to help those associations.  Dave Mitchell from Red Wing motioned to have the District pay for half of any play in game fee incurred by associations within District 9.  This motion was 2nd by Steve Schoh of Winona.  M/S/P unanimously.  If redistricting happens, this is something that will have to be looked at in the future as we would lose two associations.

Winona asked what happens if a play in game with Luverne takes place as it would take four hours to travel there from Winona.  It was agreed that if Luverne is in a play in game, we would need to look at ice on middle ground to help reduce the travel.  Ryan would help with refs if this happens.  This could only take place at the Bantam A and PeeWee A levels.  
Jason Hart has collected all of the coaches’ email addresses for the Bantam A teams.  Tom will get him the Rochester information that he needs.  Each association is to let their Bantam A coaches know that they will get an email with the stats on both leagues and give them as much information that we can so they can seed all of the teams, but their own.
Tournament Report   

The fees for District tournaments are $500 tournament fee and $250 gate.  This will alleviate the host association not covering cost in case of bad weather.  The tournament fee for Squirts, PeeWee C, and 10U is $450.
Coaching Coordinator Report

Will Fish reported that CEP classes took place.  Feedback coming in from the online modules and he will pass that along.  Tom reported that there were complaints about the modules being so long and has been assured that they will be reducing the hours next year and the repetition will be removed.  The upside of electronic training material is that it makes it easier to correct the troublesome areas.  It was suggested that the skills information be available at all times without cost.  The Level 4 clinic is being worked on being scheduled for next year in Rochester.  Checking clinic at the A level took place, but only 1 youth coach attended.  They will look at better scheduling and publicity for it next year.  Tom would like to host the scheduling meeting on a Sunday and all of the coaches go through the checking clinic and then come for the scheduling meeting.  
District 9 Officials Report

Ryan Swafford reported that District 9 has incurred 39 major penalties this season and 3 match penalties.  All three were well earned.  The executive board is not fond of holding these hearings.  The rules are going to get a lot tougher.  Each association is asked to talk to their coaches to help alleviate these penalties in the future.  The feedback that Ryan is receiving at the non-checking is going well.  Three seminars took place and a Level 3 seminar in Mankato.  Over 200 officials were trained.  He is working with District 4 to pool the resources for one of the trainings next year.  Ryan has sent an email from the MN Hockey Officials Association with MN Hockey’s stance on the injuries that took place with Jack Jablonski and Jenna Privette.  
District and Regional play offs will be scheduled through the arbiter.  Once he gets the brackets, he will get them assigned and will get that to the host association.  Ryan will hold a meeting with those officials.  If associations have questions, they should email Ryan.  
Ryan suggests structural changes that need to take place for District 9.  He will work with Tom and Mark over the summer to incorporate what some of the other districts are doing.  Ryan reported that the Midwinter USA Hockey Official Association meeting took place and most districts are using 2 min penalty and done away with 1 ½ min penalty.  
Girls Committee

There are 2 14U A teams playing in District 8 and are doing well.  The 14 B team is having a tough time.  Things are going well with the other teams playing in District 8.  The Advanced 15 has nominations trickling in.  District 4 and District 9 will have a Reebok team this year.
Statistician Report

Jason Johannsen reported that leagues are all updated on the website and he is receiving reports from everyone.  

Player Development/ACE Report

We are working on getting the skills DVD paid for so it can be distributed to everyone.  Tom will forward that once he gets it.  There was a miscommunication in MN that you would have to take the modules every year.  If you are a Bantam coach and you took the Bantam module, you are complete.  More information will come regarding this issue.  The modules were extended to January 31, 2012.
Old Business

None reported.
Open Discussion

Squirt, 10U and PWC invitational tournaments have been requested to move back further if redistricting takes place.  District 4 is done earlier than District 8.  Tom would like to look at this and determine dates as we would like to see things get on the same timeline.

Tom would like each association to let Jason Hart know after the meeting whether Tom should or should not vote for the redistricting. 
Next Meeting Dates:  The next meeting will take place in Rochester and Tom will let us know when it will take place.  
Adjourn Meeting
8:12 p.m.  
